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2019 – 2020 PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Introduction
I am pleased to present this annual report on the activities of the Surrey Hills Progress Association to 30 June 2020.

The Association has continued to be an effective advocate and participant within the local community over the past year. 
The final half of this reporting year has been dominated by the Covid-19 pandemic and the health, social and economic consequences of it. The lockdown/restrictions across Melbourne have affected the activities of community groups like ours. However, a meeting of the Association in June 2020 confirmed the importance and need for the Association to continue serving the community, especially in a changing environment and with major projects, like the Level Crossing Removal project, on the horizon. 

Meetings

The Association continued to meet monthly (with a few exceptions) led by Cliff Williams (President), Sue Barnett (Secretary) and Phillip Dews (Treasurer/Vice President). They were strongly supported by the other Lynette Giddings and Andrew Watts.
The Association again records its thanks to the Salvation Army for the use of its church facilities in Guildford Road as a venue for our meetings. We have greatly valued our ongoing association with their community and were pleased to assist them in some gardening projects around the property during the year. 

Major Events

The Anzac Day Dawn Service held in the Surrey Gardens continues to be a wonderful commemoration for the community, especially to remember residents from this area who served overseas in wartime, many of whom never returned.

The service, which the Association first held in 2015. From 2019, it was managed by the Surrey Hills Neighbourhood Centre (SHNC) with continuing involvement by our members, in particular Lynette Giddings. 
Planning for the 2020 Anzac Day Dawn Service was well advanced when the Covid-19 pandemic took hold. Services around Australia were cancelled as a directive of the government and people were encouraged to observe the occasion at their front gate.

The Association looks forward to continuing our involvement when the service resumes in 2021. 
We wish to thank Shima Ibuki (SHNC Manager) and Lynette Giddings in particular along with other residents, the participating schools (Chatham Primary, Surrey Hills Primary, Our Holy Redeemer and Ashwood School) and the City of Boroondara, in ensuring the annual service continues. 

Projects & Planning
The roll out of Heritage Interpretation Panels around the Union Road Shopping Centre was finalised with panels erected on the Coles Local building, Vintage Cellars and the former ANZ Bank sites.

Work on the new Rotunda in Surrey Gardens commenced and neared completion by 30 June 2020. The design and quality of the structure is of a high standard and a wonderful replacement for the former rotunda that was removed many years ago. The Association commends the City of Boroondara and all those who worked on the project, both in the design/planning phase and in the construction.

We note the original John Gray Memorial Rotunda was erected by members of the Surrey Hills Progress Association in 1912. Sue Barnett has taken up with Council a proposal to name the new rotunda, again in memory of John Gray. 

The Association, with others in the community, sought introduction of a 40kmh speed limit in Union Road (between Montrose Street and Canterbury Road) due to increased pedestrian use of the shopping centre. This has now been endorsed by Council and Vicroads and is expected to be implemented in the coming six months.

Major planning applications reviewed by the Association during the year included multi level residential apartment developments at 352-358 Canterbury Road, Surrey Hills (east of Norfolk Road) and at 426-430 Canterbury Road, Surrey Hills (on the corner of Warrigal Road). Both developments ultimately obtained planning permits through VCAT, with modified plans.
The Association opened up discussions on the planned Level Crossing Removal Project, and met with Boroondara representatives Cr Jane Addis and Clare Davey (Transport Strategy) in August 2019 to discuss initial process, timing and traffic/design issues.
The City of Boroondara, in particular Cr Jane Addis (Maling Ward), has continued to be a strong supporter of our work and channel for many of our projects, submissions and queries concerning Council. 

Future Direction
In December 2019 Cliff Williams informed the Association that for personal reasons he wished to step down as President, a position he had held for five and a half years.

At this time thoughts turned to the future and whether the Association should continue. Cliff graciously agreed to stay on into the New Year to enable the Association to review the situation.
A meeting was held on 20 February 2020 at which it was resolved to hold a special meeting in May, with a view to winding up the Association. As it turned out the May meeting did not occur.

The Association next met on 18 June 2020, where it was unanimously decided to continue the Association, with Greg Buchanan as President and Phillip Dews and Sue Barnett continuing in their roles as Treasurer and Secretary.

At the June meeting Cliff spoke of the fine track record of the Association and the strong relationships developed with Council and other community groups.
The need for a continuing voice in the community and advocate on major issues and projects, like the Level Crossing Removal project, was also recognised as a key reason to continue our work. 

Conclusion
In closing, it is pleasing to note that the Surrey Hills Progress Association has remained active through such a challenging period marked, above all else, by the Covid-19 pandemic.
The dedication and contribution of Cliff Williams as President, over a period exceeding five and a half years, has been outstanding and we thank him sincerely.
We also acknowledge and so much appreciate the roles played by Sue Barnett, Phillip Dews and Lynette Giddings in the effective running of the Association. 
To all other members, thank you also for your strong support in helping us remain an active community group and positive voice for Surrey Hills and Mont Albert. 
Greg Buchanan

President
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